
‘  The Lord your God is with you, the 

Mighty Warrior who saves. He will take 

great delight in you; in his love he will 

no longer rebuke you, but will rejoice 

over you with singing. ’  
 Zephaniah 3:17  

Highlights of the week 

 We are celebrating our Year 6 SATS scores - their hard work has paid off and they have made 

us very proud (see further details below). 

 Year 5 had a fantastic day at St. Aidan’s on Wednesday and particularly enjoyed art and     

astronomy. 

 We appointed our new Head Boy and Girl Team this week – the competition was strong and 

they were faced with a full interview panel! Congratulations to our new Head Boy and Girl – 

Luke and Holly and their Deputies John and Grace. I am sure they will make a great team! 

 



New play equipment 

On Monday, Pentagon will be installing our 

new play equipment which will replace 

part of the wooden climbing equipment on 

the grass. We are sure the pupils will be 

excited when they see it and we still have 

almost two weeks for them to try it out! 

Year 6 SATS results: 

As a school, we pride ourselves on being so much more than SATS 

results but at the same time, we want our pupils to achieve their full 

potential and be ready for the next step of their learning journey at 

high school. 

This year, we are delighted with the progress our year 6 pupils have 

made and this is reflected in a really fabulous set of results. 

Reading 87% at or above the expected level  17.4% at the higher 

standard 

Spelling & Grammar 78% at or above the expected level  17.4% at the 

higher standard 

Maths 65.2% at or above the expected level 13% at the higher    

standard 

Writing (teacher assessment) 73.9% at or above the expected    

standard  13% at the higher standard 

Science (teacher assessment) 82.6% at the expected standard 

We knew this year that our maths scores would be lower than English 

because due to the pandemic, the pupils have had more than two 

years’ worth of work to catch up on in some topics.  

I have attached a document that gives the national headline figures 

for comparison. Our scores are above the national average in all areas 

apart from maths which shows the dedication and hard work that 

Miss Riding and the Year 6 team have put in this year. 

Well done Year 6 and the Year 6 staff team! 

Gala 

Who will be watching the Gala procession 

on Saturday? Look out for our Cheerleaders 

who will be walking the route and then per-

forming on the field at around 3:45pm. Our 

football team will also be competing against 

Carter’s Charity School in the Plate Final 

from 4:30pm. Come along and give our pu-

pils some support! 

Happy Place 

On Thursday lunchtime next week, our final 

group of year 5 pupils will be going to help 

at the ‘Happy Place’ at St. Oswald's Parochial 

Hall. Mrs Pollard and Mrs Lewis will be going 

along with them to make crafts and play 

games with members of the local communi-

ty. This has been great project for our school 

to be involved with and we hope to continue 

next year. 

Rock Steady Concert 

On Friday 15th July, our Rock Steady groups will 

be putting on a concert for their parents and the 

rest of the school. If your child has lessons with 

Rock Steady, you are welcome to come along at 

9:30am to watch their performance in the 

school hall. 

End of year Family Disco/Year 6 Prom Night – Friday 15th July 6:30

-8:30pm 

We hope you will be joining us for this FREE event at St. Oswald's 

Parochial Hall so we can celebrate a successful school year and 

give our Year 6 pupils a huge send-off! 

There will be a DJ, stalls, refreshments and much more. You are 

welcome to bring your own drinks to help celebrate and we 

would love you to dress up and join Year 6 in their ‘Red Carpet’ 

theme! 

You should all have received a personal invite. Please complete 

and return the attached slip by Tuesday so we can get an idea of 

numbers.  

Please note- pupils must be accompanied by an adult. 

This evening is always a highlight of the school year and it is defi-

nitely the more the merrier! 



Summer Term Events 

Saturday 9th July—Preesall and Knott End Gala—cheerleaders will walk in the      
procession  

Thursday 14th July—Year 6 end of year trip  

Friday 15th July - Rock Steady concert for pupils and parents 

Friday 15th July—Whole School Family End of Year Party—St Oswald’s Parish Hall 

Tuesday 19th July—End of year reports to be sent home 

Thursday 21st July—Leavers Service / Awards Ceremony at St Oswald’s Church, 
9am 

Thursday 21st July—School closes 1:30pm 

Monday 5th September—School reopens for Autumn Term 

Lancaster Dance Showcase 

Don’t forget to order your video and free photo – details on the 

Dance Class Dojo page. 

Parent Pay Balances 

Please ensure that all outstanding 

amounts are cleared by next Friday—

15th July. 

Knott End Library 

We had a visitor from Knott End 

Library earlier this week. They have 

lots of activities over the summer 

holidays—details attached to this 

newsletter.  

Matilda The Musical 

St Oswald’s Dramatists are performing    

Matilda the Musical JR following their week 

long Summer School in August. Details are 

attached to this newsletter. 

Lunches 

Please use the following link for lunch ar-

rangements— https://forms.office.com/r/

exTQMJtNLL 

https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL
https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL



















